
NVC Utilities Committee 

Trustee Meeting 

Community Hall and by Zoom link 

Friday, November 10, 2023, 1:00 p.m. 

 

 

Trustees Present:  Jeffrey Wilt, Judy Metcalf, David Crofoot, Brady Brim-Deforest 

Trustees Absent: Casey Brown 

Staff:   Bill Paige, Trish Parker 

 

The November meeting of the NVC Utilities Trustees convened at 1:05 Utilities chair, Jeffrey 

Wilt called the meeting to order.  

 

Approval of minutes:    

 

David moved (Judy second) approval of minutes of October 8, 2023, minutes. The motion was 

unanimously adopted. 

 

Superintendent Report:    

 

During the October operating period there were no exceedances. 

 

Moore's Septage pumped sludge on 10/6/23. 

 

BOD concentration dropped after pumping 

 

Sodium Hypo tank has been repaired and is currently being tested 

 

We have received a Letter of Warning from DEP (see attached).  The letter is in reference to 

“chronic disinfection and soluble BOD issue.”  In general, the letter repeats information we have 

provided DEP.  It also recognizes our efforts in address these issues.  

 

Bill Paige has installed both of the new hydrants (Shore Road and Upper Bluff Road) and has 

been removing water meters for the season. 

 

Discussion on updating water meters: 

• Meters are over 25 years old.  Ten-year calibration is required  

• Researching wireless system.  Read meters from a vehicle.  The system stores info in the 

cloud. 

• Fully automated. Now 2-3 weeks to read meters.  New system will take less than 30 

minutes to read all meters.   Belfast just changed to wireless system.   

• Total cost of system is $100,000.   

• Invite salesperson in December meeting 

• Finance options for new system could include one-time charge to users, borrow funds, 

use reserves or some combination of all three.  
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November 10, 2023, Minutes  

With a rate increase required to meet budget needs in consideration of 30% increase in the cost 

of water purchased from Belfast (effective January 1, 2024), financing new water meters and 

increased personnel expense, the Trustees discussed the Maine Water Assistance Program is an 

income-based program and households seeking assistance with paying their water and/or 

wastewater bills. 

 

Budget Process:  

 

• Trustees discussed draft Sewer and Water budgets. 

• Adopt budgets in December  

We have received an Audit letter from Maine Municipal Bond Bank (attached). 

Executive Session: 

At 2:30 the trustees went into executive session to discuss a legal issue. 

Executive session ended at 2:38 

Open meeting reconvened at 2:39. Trustees will discuss legal issue with Overseers. 

Meeting start time: 

• The Trustees decided to change meeting start time back to 2:30 p.m.  This change will go 

into effect with December meeting 

The next meeting of the Trustees is December 8, 2:30 p.m., Community Hall and on-line 

(https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82961508196?pwd=ekpzTllZcml3cnJEZmlHRmlwR3ZSZz09)  

The meeting adjourned at 3:02 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, Jeffrey Wilt, Chairman  

 

 

 



 

 



 
 



 

 

 


